

State Water Resources Control Board

Office of Enforcement

1001 I Street, 16th Floor, Sacramento, California 95814
P.O. Box 100, Sacramento, California 95812-0100
(916) 341-5272 FAX (916) 341-5896 http://www.waterboards.ca.gov



May 20, 2011

Certified Mail No. 7008-1140-0002-3861-8478

Kevin O'Conner Deputy Director City of San Jose 200 East Santa Clara Street San Jose, California 95113-1905

Dear Mr. O'Conner:

REQUEST FOR TECHNICAL REPORT: SANITARY SEWER OVERFLOWS (SSOs) FROM OCTOBER AND NOVEMBER 2010

Thank you for providing your assistance with our May 5, 2011 inspection at Phillips Lumileds Lighting Company. As a follow up with our efforts, we are requesting more information regarding the sanitary sewer overflows (SSOs) which occurred on October 27, 2010 and November 21, 2010 in the parking lot of Philips Lumileds Lighting Company in San Jose, California.

The attached "Sanitary Sewer Overflow (SSO) Technical Report" outlines many of our remaining questions and information needed in investigating the SSOs. Please submit this information by **July 8, 2011**.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (916) 341-5548, or via email at <jfischer@waterboards.ca.gov>, or Leo Sarmiento at (916) 327-8043, or via email at <lsarmiento@waterboards.ca.gov>.

Sincerely,

James Fischer, P.E.

Water Resources Control Engineer

Enclosures: Sanitary Sewer Overflow (SSO) Technical Report

CC: Leo Sarmiento

Office of Enforcement

California Environmental Protection Agency